
 

 

 

Happy Halloween - Be Safe! 
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Dear Neighbor, 

2020 has been a year like none of us remember.  With the passing of 

Supreme Court Justice Ruth Bader Ginsburg, a champion for equality under 

the law, many of us grieve for the loss of a brilliant, thoughtful and honorable 

defender of justice. How will we remember and honor her legacy? 

 

There is so much need to make sense of all that is going on, and how these 

events transform our lives.  From healthcare to justice to equality, each of 
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these occurrences underscores a multitude of opportunities to re-envision 

our world as it can be.    

 

Over the course of the past couple of months, the House has periodically 

been in the Capitol for an extra session called by the governor. The 

governor’s call was narrowly tailored to address crime after it occurs. In 

order to prevent crime, we should also address gun violence by preventing 

guns from getting in the hands of those who should not have them and 

tackle the root causes of violence often brought on by other systemic 

problems, including: underserved communities having inadequate access to 

mental health services and education, job training and real opportunities to 

earn good wages. 

 

We make change first and foremost, by exercising our right and 

responsibility to speak our mind by voting in the upcoming 

election.  Wherever you stand on the issues, and for whomever you will 

vote, if you choose to vote before election day, request your ballot as soon 

as possible. They are being mailed out to those requesting them, starting 

today.   

Please continue to take care of yourself and your family.  I encourage you to 

follow the recommendations of wearing masks, practice social distancing 

and use good hygiene; especially hand washing.  

Yours in Service, 

Rich 

 
  

  

  



 

 

  

  

  



 

 

  

The General Election will be here before we know it.   I hope 

everyone will vote.  Democracy is not something we should 

stand by and watch.  If we do not participate in the 

democratic process, then democracy is not going to prosper. 

  

Kansas City Board of Election Commissioners:  (816) 842-4820  

Residents of Kansas City information and voting 

location:  https://www.kceb.org/ 

  

Jackson County Election Board:  (816) 325-4600 

Information and voting location:  https://www.jcebmo.org/election-

information/voting-locations/ 

  

Missouri State General Election - November 3rd Deadlines 

 

In-Person Absentee Voting:  September 22 - November 2, 2020 

 

Last Day to Register to Vote in the General Election is October 7 

 

Deadline to Request an Absentee Ballot is October 21, 2020 5:00PM 

 

Deadline to Return Completed Absentee Ballot:  Tue November 3, 2020 

7:00PM 

 

November 3 ELECTION DAY. Polls are open from 6 a.m.-7 p.m. If you 
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are in line by 7 p.m., you can vote. 

 

With all the controversy going on with the US Postal Service, it is 

recommended that everyone mail back their completed ballots early. 

 

  

  

  

Two Amendments will be on the November 3rd Ballot. 

Amendment 1 - Term Limits for Statewide Offices 

Proposed by 100th General Assembly (First Regular Session) SS SCS 

SJR 14 & 9 

Overview 

Amendment 1 asks voters to impose a limit of two four-year terms, with 

partial terms of less than two years exempted, on the offices of 

lieutenant governor, secretary of state, state auditor and attorney 

general. Amendment 1 will appear on the Nov. 3 general election ballot. 

 Although only about a dozen people have served more than eight 

years in any of those offices throughout Missouri history, Amendment 1 

supporters say it would create uniformity with the offices of governor 

and state treasurer, which have been subject to a two-term limit since 

the 1960s. Opponents say leaving it to voters to decide how long a 

particular person stays in office has worked well for a long time and 

there’s no compelling reason to limit their choices. 

  

Official Ballot Title: 

 

Do you want to amend the Missouri Constitution to extend the two term 

restriction that currently applies to the Governor and Treasurer to the Lt. 

Governor, Secretary of State, Auditor and the Attorney General? 
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State and local governmental entities estimate no costs or savings from 

this proposal. 

  

 Fair Ballot Language:  

 

A “yes” vote will amend the Missouri Constitution to impose a two term 

restriction on all statewide elected officials, which currently only applies 

to the Governor and Treasurer. 

 

A “no” vote will leave the terms that statewide elected officials may 

serve unchanged. 

If passed, this measure will have no impact on taxes. 

 

 

Amendment 3   

Proposed by 100th General Assembly (Second Regular Session) SS3 

SJR 38 

 

Second Court Declares Amendment 3 Language Unfair 

  

For the second time, a Missouri court has declared ballot language 

crafted by the majority party in the legislature for a measure seeking to 

repeal the Clean Missouri redistricting reforms voters enacted in 2018 

to be “insufficient and unfair” by ignoring any mention of the proposal’s 

main purpose. 

  

The latest decision concerning the Amendment 3 ballot language, 

which will go before voters Nov. 3, came on Aug. 31 from a three-judge 

panel of the Missouri Court of Appeals Western District. The appellate 

court agreed with Cole County Circuit Judge Patricia Joyce that the 

original ballot language needed to be rewritten but differed as to how it 

should be reworded. Joyce struck down the original language on Aug. 

17. 

  

Although the measure’s primary purpose is to repeal the new 

redistricting procedures, the ballot language the majority party  drafted 
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into SJR 38 made no mention of it. Both the Western District and Judge 

Joyce that omission would mislead voters as to Amendment 3’s impact. 

  

The new ballot language ordered by the Western District provides 

greater detail than Joyce’s version on the proposed redistricting 

changes, as well of making different wording choices regarding other 

provisions.  

  

The new redistricting system is slated to be used for the first time during 

next year’s redistricting cycle. 

 

Official Ballot Title As it Stands Now:  

Shall the Missouri Constitution be amended to: 

 

Ban gifts from paid lobbyists to legislators and their employees; 

 

Change the redistricting process voters approved in 2018 by: (i) 

transferring responsibility for drawing state legislative districts from the 

Nonpartisan State Demographer to Governor-appointed bipartisan 

commissions; (ii) modifying and reordering the redistricting criteria. 

 

State governmental entities expect no cost or savings. Individual local 

governmental entities expect significant decreased revenues of a total 

unknown amount. 

  

Fair Ballot Language: 

 

A “yes” vote will amend the Missouri Constitution to reduce the limits on 

campaign contributions that candidates for state senator can accept 

from individuals or entities by $100 per election.  There is no change for 

candidates for state representative. 

 

The amendment prohibits state legislators and their employees from 

accepting a gift of any value (which is currently $5) from paid lobbyists 

or the lobbyists’ clients.   

 



The amendment modifies the criteria for redrawing legislative districts 

and changes the process for redrawing state legislative district 

boundaries during redistricting by giving redistricting responsibility to a 

bipartisan commission, renames them, and increases membership to 

20 by adding four commissioners appointed by the Governor from 

nominations by the two major political party's state committees. 

 

A “no” vote will not amend the Missouri Constitution regarding 

campaign contributions, lobbyist gifts, and the process and criteria for 

redistricting. 

  

If passed, this measure will have no impact on taxes. 

Reduce legislative campaign contribution limits; 

 

  

  

  



 

I continually work with Mayor Lucas, Governor Parson and our 

community to reduce crime in our city.  You can watch the news 

story onFox 4 KC here.. 
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Real ID Update 

Real ID compliant drivers and nondrivers licensesare now available with 

proper documentation. Please note that the Federal government 

requires a copy of this documentation to be kept for several years. You 

can go to the DMV and request a replacement for your current license 

with the Real ID for a $5 processing fee. If you renew your license at 

the time of the request you will be charged the renewal fee. You need a 

RealID compliant Identification Card to board an airplane and enter 

federal buildings; Missouri issued Identification Cards (including drivers' 

licenses) will be accepted in lieu of Real ID until October 1, 2021. Some 

military bases require individuals to present a Real ID. For more 

information about RealID, go to dor.mo.gov/drivers/real-id-information/. 

According to the federal Real ID Act, states must retain paper copies of 

source documents for a minimum of 7 years, and images/microfiche of 

source documents for at least 10 years, after which point they are to be 

irretrievably destroyed. Missouri statute complies with this requirement 

and permits the Department of Revenue to keep these documents 

within a system not connected to the internet or accessible by any other 

state or the federal government. 

When you get a Real ID, please note that the state is required to keep a 

digital copy of your data for ten years. If you are using a document with 

private information for identification, like a bank statement, I believe you 

can redact that information before they scan it. 
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Free online classes available to 

Missourians unemployed by coronavirus 

outbreak 

 

MISSOURINET / BY ALISA NELSON 

 

Missouri workers who have lost their jobs during the rash of COVID-19 

cases can now enroll in free online classes. The Missouri Department 

of Higher Education & Workforce Development has partnered with 

Coursera, an online learning platform with 3,800 courses. 

 

To read entire article and get more information, click here 
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Practice Social Distancing 

  

  

  

 

 

  

  

  



 

 

  

Click here for the latest COVID-19 statistics for Missouri.  

  

  

  

 

 
As of the time I have sent this mailing, there have been 

220 homicides in the Kansas City metro area in 2020. 

In Kansas City, Missouri, 149 people have been killed. 

Click here for the Homicide Tracker. 
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COMMUNITY NEWS AND HAPPENINGS 
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The City of Raytown’s Public Works Department will be providing project 

updates throughout the entire twelve-month (12) process. 

  

  

  

The reward has been raised to 
$30,000 for Dominic  

  

  



 

 

  

GREATER KANSAS CITY CRIME STOPPERS 

816-474-TIPS HOTLINE 

  

PRESS RELEASE 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

  

FROM:           Det. Kevin Boehm, Crime Stoppers Coordinator 

  

SUBJECT:    Reward Increase – 9 Year Old Dominic Young Homicide 

  

KANSAS CITY, MO ---  The Kansas City, Missouri Police Department 

and the Greater KC Crime Stoppers TIPS Hotline continue to seek 

information in the January 20, 2018 homicide of 9 year old Dominic 

Young Jr. at 71 Highway and Emanuel Cleaver II Blvd. 

  



  Dominic Young Jr. was apparently hit by a stray gunshot while 

occupying a vehicle driven by his father and died as a result of his 

injuries.  Dominic, his father and brother were en route to Grandview at 

the time.  The vehicle driven by Dominic’s father was hit by gunshots 

from other vehicles apparently engaged in a gunfight according to 

statements. 

  

  KCPD found a possible crime scene near the intersection where the 

father said the shooting happened.  When the father arrived home in 

Grandview, Dominic was not responsive.  Grandview police initially 

responded to the father’s home and found the boy in critical condition. 

He was later pronounced dead at a hospital. 

 

 A number of community leaders and organizations including State 

Representative Richard Brown, Mayor Pro Tem Kevin McManus, former 

City Councilmen Scott Taylor, Scott Wagner, John Sharp; the City of 

KCMO and Concord Fortress of Hope Church (Pastor Ron Lindsay) 

have come forward to increase the existing reward in the case up to 

$30,000.00.  Those leaders are available for comment in regard to the 

case. 

  

  Anyone with information is urged to contact Crime Stoppers Greater 

Kansas City TIPS Hotline at 816-474-TIPS (8477), TIPS may also be 

submitted electronically at www.KCcrimestoppers.com, or by 

downloading our NEW mobile app, P3TIPS, on Google Play or the 

Apple iOS stores for FREE.  Information leading to an arrest and/or 

filing of charges could be eligible for up to $30,000.00 in reward 

money.  ALL INFORMATION IS ANONYMOUS.  
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* A program of the KC Metropolitan Crime Commission 

  

  

  

My office in Jefferson City is available to 

assist you with questions you may have about 

state government or legislative issues. Please 

call, email or write anytime. If you are unable 

to reach me, my assistant, Donna Gentzsch is 

ready to help you. If you are in Jefferson City, 

come by my Capitol office in room 109-G, and 

introduce yourself. The door is always open 

and I encourage you to visit. 

 

Please forward this 

email to your friends 

and family who want 

to know how what is 

happening in 

Jefferson City will 

impact them here at 

home. 
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Rep. Richard Brown 

MO House of Representatives 

201 West Capitol Avenue 

Room 109G 

Jefferson City, MO  65101 

Phone 

573-751-7639 

Email: 

richard.brown@house.mo.gov 

Please don't hesitate to contact me with any 

feedback, questions or ideas! 

  

Want to change how you receive these 

emails? 

You can update your 

preferences or unsubscribe from this list 
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